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NOTICE OF EX PARTE COMMUNICATIONS OF  

THE GREEN HYDROGEN COALITION 

 

In accordance with Rule 8.4 of the Rules of Practice and Procedure of the California Public 

Utilities Commission (“Commission”), the Green Hydrogen Coalition (“GHC”) hereby submit this 

notice of ex parte communication. The teleconference meeting lasted approximately 35 minutes 

and was held on Tuesday, December 6, 2022, at 2:00 PM PT with Sean Simon, Chief of Staff to 

Commissioner Clifford Rechtschaffen, Simi George, Advisor to Commissioner Rechtschaffen, 

and Jason Reiger, Interim Legal and Policy Advisor at the Commission. The GHC representatives 

in attendance were Janice Lin, Founder and President of the GHC, Nicholas Connell, Policy 

Director of the GHC, and Hope Fasching, Policy Analyst of the GHC. All communications were 

oral; no written materials were shared. 

Mrs. Lin began the meeting by introducing Mr. Connell and Ms. Fasching and then provided 

background about the GHC and GHC’s vision for a green hydrogen economy in California (this 

included findings from HyBuild LA efforts). Mrs. Lin and Mr. Connell discussed the opportunities 

green hydrogen brings to California, such as jobs, reduced fossil fuel dependence, energy security, 

and decarbonization. Mrs. Lin and Mr. Connell commended the Commission on its proposed 

decision (PD) and provided feedback regarding the proposed clean hydrogen definition, 

specifically around the importance of a carbon intensity framework. Mrs. Lin concluded the 
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meeting by emphasizing how important the Angeles Link Project is for California and that the time 

to do this work is now.  

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ Nicholas Connell   
 

Nicholas Connell  

Policy Director 

GREEN HYDROGEN COALITION 

 

December 07, 2022 


